FANNY BAY SALMONID ENHANCEMENT SOCIETY (FBSES)
February 2015
By Judy Ackinclose
Our annual Christmas party was held on December the 11th at the OAP Hall and as usual it was a huge success. Santa and her elf did a bang up job, lots of laughter and appreciation from the crowd. Instead of a gift exchange this year the party goers generously donated money to the Baynes Sound Lions for Christmas baskets. A total of $470.00 was raised to help the families who needed that “extra” help. Thank you FB volunteers and Baynes Sound Lions for all the wonderful and generous work you do in our community. 
It is not all fun and games at the hatchery and unfortunately this year we became seriously acquainted with a disease that is endemic in west coast salmon. Bacterial kidney disease (BKD) undoubtedly brought into the hatchery in the eggs of an infected female. We have treated juveniles with antibiotics and will be screening all brood adults for the disease. It has been a learning experience and we are thankful for the help from DFO and the resilience of the salmon.
The volunteers are busy installing a few additional 5-foot tanks, after which we will have completed renovations to our raceways — we hope! The eggs from the 2014 coho and chum brood stock are either eyed up or hatching, warmer water has accelerated their development. The Wilfred team has reported good success so far this year for the pink eggs — best yet!

Lise and her crew are busy potting up trees that we donate to volunteer group all over the island and we already have orders for later this year. The date to jot down on your calendar is our festival “The River Never Sleeps” on Sunday May 3rd. More about this event coming up in the FB flyer.
If you would like to help or see what is happening at the hatchery, our hours of operation are Wednesdays and Saturdays 9 am to 12 pm, Rosewall Creek on Berray Road. For more information, visit our website www.fbses.ca.

